NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

February 2018

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

Upcoming Meeting Announcement

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Tuesday February 13th, 2018 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the **Cross of Christ Lutheran Church** in Broomfield, see our web site www.northsidecoinclub.org for directions. The church is located on the corner of Lowell Blvd and 121st Place.

Other Announcements

TIME TO PAY YOUR ANNUAL DUES! Dues are \$12 for Adult members and \$1 for Junior members. You can bring your check (made out to "Northside Coin Club") or cash to the February meeting or mail your check to NSCC PO Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837.

<u>RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – This months' Raffle Prizes (A) 1946-D Washington Quarter graded MS-65 by PCGS. (B) 1948 Washington Quarter graded MS-64 by NGC. (Prize offered depends on level of attendance, 12 or more in attendance will mean the A prize)

PROGRAM – The program will be "Niobium Coins" by Vice-President Terry K.

<u>ELECTIONS</u> – Voting for new board members and officers was done in January. With only one nomination in each category the following persons were elected by acclimation. President – Bob C., Secretary – Mark H., and Director #2 – Michael S. Thanks to first time board member Michael S. for his willingness to run for an Board position. It is always a good thing to get new people on the Board. New Officers and Directors assume their new duties at the February meeting.

SNACKS – No one has volunteered to bring snacks in February.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for any other future meetings.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Buffalo Nickel. Bring a nice, no problems coin, which you, as a collector, would like to have.

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the

month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.

<u>SHOW and TELL</u> – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

<u>ANA NEWS</u> – The ANA lost two great members in the past months. Ed Rochette, Former President and Executive Director of the ANA passed away on January 18th at the age of 90 in Colorado Springs. Eric P. Newman, a noted Numismatist, and author of 13 books on numismatics, died on November 15th at the age of 106.

<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u> – Dave F. on Counterfeits. How coins are distributed from the mint to you. Seated Liberty Coins.

<u>PRESENTER RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – 1940 Winged Liberty (Mercury) Dime graded MS-66 FB by NGC. The prize winner was drawn at the January meeting and congratulations go to Bob C. for being selected. The following is a recap of the 2017 presenters; Bob C. presented in January, John D'A. presented in February, Dave F. presented in March. Dave Wi. presented in April, Bob C. presented in August. Dave G. presented in September. A new prize will be determined for 2018 and awarded at the January 2019 meeting. Bob C. presented at the January 2018 meeting.

Minutes, Notes, and Happenings of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on Tuesday January 9th, 2018th. We had 16 members in attendance, and 1 new member join. Welcome to Tom I.

The meeting was called to order by President Bob C at 7:03.

Bob introduced our new member, Tom I. Tom is the Treasurer of the Denver Coin Club and has been a collector for a long time collecting US Coins, Currency, and US Mint products.

There were various papers and magazines available to keep or borrow.

Bob is still looking for club members to do Programs.

Club talked about doing a Swap Meet in April instead of a traditional program.

There were no shows the past month in the Colorado area.

Michael S. gave a brief report on the FUN show that he attended.

Bob reminded the club that there is a Thumb Drive available with the Krause Catalog on it for use by the members.

The Election took place as described above.

Bob reviewed the President News items that were printed in the Newsletter.

Bob reviewed the Coin of Month, Raffle, and Door Prizes.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the Newsletter.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers reports. We currently have \$2493.37 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

Old Business

Bob indicated that he had given a check for \$50 to the Church in appreciation for being able to use the Fellowship hall.

New Business

President Carr will be gone from the February meeting so VP Terry K. will run the meeting.

Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

Dave Wi. – Had worked for StorageTek for a while and they had produced large Tokens/Medals that were given out as "At-a-boys" for jobs well done.

Michael S. – Some acquisitions from his Florida/FUN trip included a 1926 Buffalo Nickel in PCGS 64, a 1952-S Washington Quarter in NGC 67 with nice toning, a Pan Pac Half in NGC 64 CAC. He also acquired many elongated cents from the Magic Kingdom, Kennedy Space Center, and FUN.

Bob C – Had two Sacagawea dollars in MS67 that had a Howling Turtle on the Reverse. One was a type A and the other a type B. This indicates which way the edge lettering is oriented. He also had 2018 Year of the Dog coins from Australia in 1 oz and 10 oz versions.

Prize Winners

Coin of the Month: Lincoln Cent – Wheat back. A pot of 13 coins was won by Dave Wi. Door Prize: A 1954-S Jefferson Nickel graded MS64 by PCGS, was won by Dave Wi. Raffle Prize: A 1951-D Washington Quarter graded MS65 by PCGS, was won by Bear S.

Youth Door Prize: No prize was given out this month.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

Program

The program was "Coin of the Year - Most Innovative Coin" by President Bob C. Bob's original program was modified as Krause had not yet released the results for the Coin of the Year. Bob focused his program on Innovative Coins and past winners of this award. The awards are always done 2 years in arrears. The 2018 Coin of the Year will be from 2016 dated coins. There are 10 categories and the Coin of the Year will be the winner from one of the 10 categories. Some previous coins included the US Baseball coin which was cupped, coins with unique multiple metal combinations, and coins with unique shapes and cutouts.

Requests

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

The NSCC needs programs! If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at info@northsidecoinclub.org

President's Notes

Northside Coin Club Meeting February 13th, 2018

News Items

As our President will not be attending this months' meeting, there will not be any President's Notes this month. Check back here in March.

Bob Carr President, Northside Coin

UPCOMING COIN SHOWS

MARCH MARCH 10TH & 11TH

FRONT RANGE COIN CLUB COIN SHOW BOULDER COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS (BARN A) 9595 NELSON ROAD LONGMONT, CO

9AM TO 5PM SATURDAY 9:30AM TO 4PM SUNDAY

MARCH 17TH & 18TH

CHEYENNE COIN EXPO RADISSON HOTEL 204 WEST FOX FARM ROAD CHEYENNE, WY 82007 9AM TO 5PM SATURDAY

9AM TO 4PM SUNDAY

CONTACT – BILL ARNOLD 307-630-2350 FOR MORE INFO

MARCH MARCH 23RD THRU & 25TH

FORT COLLINS SPRING COIN SHOW
THE RANCH - LARIMER COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS
THOMAS M. MCKEE BUILDING
5280 ARENA CIR

LOVELAND, CO 80538

3PM TO 7PM FRIDAY, 9AM TO 5PM SATURDAY

9AM TO 4PM SUNDAY

OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2018

PRESIDENT

Вов С.

VICE PRESIDENT *

TERRY K.

SECRETARY

MARK H.

Treasurer *

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR #1*

KENT J.

DIRECTOR #2

MICHAEL S.

DIRECTOR #3*

JOHN D'A.

* INDICATES THAT THIS PERSONS' TERM EXPIRES AT THE END OF 2018

Interesting Coin Facts

Walking Liberty Half Dollars were originally minted in 1916 with the Mint Mark on the Obverse. However halfway through the 1917 year, the design was changed to place the Mint Mark on the Reverse. Coins with the 1917 date from the Denver and San Francisco Mints can be found with the Mint Mark on both the Obverse and Reverse. The Obverse variety had the smaller mintages for both Mints.

Secretary's Editorial Page

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at $\underline{info@northsidecoinclub.org}$.